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Procedure: 
Upon request, JCS, Inc. shall provide noncustodial parents with announcements and notices that are sent to the custodial 
parent as well as access to records as long as there is no court order on file prohibiting such access. 
 
While both parents can visit the child at school, only the custodial parent has the right to remove the child from school 
property. Only a verified note or an emergency card from the custodial parent will be cause for an exception to this 
provision. 
 
Note: A child custody court order binds only the parties to the proceeding, not the district or its staff. Therefore, the 
district is not required to enforce the court order. If a court order conflicts with Education Code statutes that give 
noncustodial parents the right to access student records, the district should seek legal counsel to determine whether the 
court order or the statutes should prevail. If a court order restricts access to the child, it is recommended that staff contact 
the custodial parent and local law enforcement officials in the event of an attempted violation of the court order. If a court 
order restricting access to a child is not issued by a California court, staff should allow local law enforcement officials to 
determine its validity. 
 
In the event of an attempted violation of a court order that restricts access to a student, staff shall contact the custodial 
parent and local law enforcement officials and shall make the student available only after one or both of these parties 
consent. 
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